B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Meeting held – 29th October 2012

Present:
Councillor Shirley Lynch (Chair)


Councillors Bain, Brown, Freer, George, Jelley and Soans

12.PC.39
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bayes and Bellamy.  It was noted that Councillor Bain would be acting as substitute.
12.PC.40
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Soans declared an interest in item 5 as a member of Desborough Town Council.
Councillor Jelley declared an interest in item 5 as a member of the Executive.

Councillor Freer declared an interest in item 5 as a member of the Executive.

*12.PC.41
MINUTES
RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 18th September 2012 and 9th October 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair
*12.PC.42
ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS

None.

*12.PC.43
SECTION 106 OBLIGATIONS: KET/2010/0743 ERECTION OF NEW FOOD STORE - FORMER LAWRENCE FACTORY SITE, HARBOROUGH ROAD, DESBOROUGH

A report was submitted, the purpose of which was to advise the Committee of details of the S106 Obligations as by the Joint Applicants.

David Larmour attended the meeting and spoke as a third party, for the application.

Paula Homes attended the meeting and spoke as a third party, against the application.

Allan Matthews, the Chair of Rothwell Town Council attended the meeting and spoke on the application.

County Councillor Belinda Humfrey attended the meeting and spoke on the application.

Mark Buxton, agent for the applicant attended the meeting and spoke on the application.

Councillor June Derbyshire, Desborough Loatland Ward Councillor attended the meeting and spoke on the application.

It was reported that at the Planning Committee on 25th January 2012, Members approved planning application KET/2010/0743 subject to a Section 106 obligation being completed.  Since that time officers had worked with the applicants to finalise the s106 and proposals were outlined in the report and included a £430,000 financial contribution for a town centre Environmental Improvement Scheme for Desborough.
Officers gave a presentation which outlined the details of the two options being considered.

It was noted that the £430,000 contribution was a sufficient sum of money to deliver an EIS based on a revised option 2, or any alternative scheme that the Council might later prefer.  Although the sum offered was at the lower end of the range of improvements anticipated at the 25th January 2012 committee, it would meet the resolution that the committee members made on that date and would deliver high quality improvements to the town.  

Members were asked to note the content of the report and to endorse the approach officers were taking in securing and finalising the S106 as set out in paragraph 2.2 in the report.


*(The Committee exercised its delegated powers to

act in the matters marked *)
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.55 pm)

Signed:  ..........................................................

Chair

(Planning No. 2)


29.10.12


